
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

March 20, 2019 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:37 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Mackie McKay, Kim Gardner, Wallace Messer, Michelle Claytor, Sarah Massie, Wayne Finger, and 
Rhett Langston. Don Frady and Dan Schulz were unable to attend.  
 
The minutes from the February 20 meeting were approved. (Wallace Messer made the motion and Sarah Massie seconded it.) 
 
New Business: 
 We reviewed the monthly report for February. Rhett announced that we had the highest in department revenue for a February and the third 

highest in attendance at the Waynesville Recreation Center for a February.  
 Tim Petrea completed Revenue School at the National Recreation and Park Association. 
 Tim Plowman visited Charlotte to look at new cardio equipment. 
 Colt Miller obtained the Certified Parks and Recreation Professional certification from the NRPA. 
 This summer we will have a volleyball camp, two basketball camps and a soccer camp along with our summer camp. 
 We will be putting in a new playground at Chestnut Park along with a bench swing. 
 We are asking for a shelter, picnic tables, parking lot and shelter pad at the new park on Craven Street (name TBA) 
 The All-Abilities Playground won a Community Pride Award. 
 Rhett showed different pictures of sails for shade for the All-Abilities Playground. It was decided to ask for one sail with the option to add 

more in order to cover the metal slide. The metal slide gets hot in the summer. 
 Kenny explained that the Elks Lodge Baseball Field had two light poles that need replacing. The idea would be for the Town to lease the fields 

for a dollar a year from the Elks Lodge in order to legally repair the poles. The Elks Lodge was for this idea and everyone on the Advisory 
Commission thought it would be a good idea, too. Rhett will ask Rob about it. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:22 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


